

Mount Sunapee from Gunnison Lake, Goshen, N.H.

FOMS

Friends of Mount Sunapee PO Box 199 Georges Mills, NH 03751 Ph/Fax (603) 863-0045

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Steven A. Russell President Newbury (802-698-7741)

Alan Shulman Vice-President New London (603-526-8660)

Deborah A. Flanders Secretary Newbury (603-763-3448)

Catherine Bushueff Treasurer Sunapee (603-763-2266)

Jolyon Johnson Sunapee (603-863-3631)

Jennifer Shea Sunapee (603-863-0632)

Dan Banks Sunapee (603-763-1394)

Friends of Mount Sunapee advocates for protection of Mount Sunapee State Park and its essential public values; conservation of the Sunapee highlands and its watersheds; and preservation of the unique character and natural beauty of the rural communities in the mountain's shadow. Spring 2017

Dear Friend of Mount Sunapee State Park,

Thank you for your continuing support of the efforts of Friends of Mount Sunapee. Your letter writing, petition signing, activism, and financial support have allowed us to repeatedly communicate to the decision makers in Concord our strong opposition to ski area expansion at Mount Sunapee State Park. We could not have done it without you!

Despite our efforts, the Executive Council, in April 2016, approved a lease amendment that enables resort and private real estate development on Mount Sunapee's western slope. Yet to be implemented, this plan failed to detail its scale and scope, impacts and sustainability.

Commercial development, driven by powerful corporate interests, increasingly threatens public lands. At Mount Sunapee State Park, we must strongly resist the exploitation of our parkland for private financial gain. Additionally, leaseholders at our state parks must demonstrate sound financial management and ethical practices that inspire public confidence and trust.

We are now asking Commissioner Rose (Dept. of Resources and Economic Development) to deny the lease assignment of the ski area from CNL Lifestyle Properties to Och-Ziff Capital Management Group LLC, a New York hedge fund.

In September 2016, the U.S. Dept. of Justice and the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission sanctioned Och-Ziff under the provisions of the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act, resulting in civil and criminal fines totaling \$412 million. Furthermore, recent news reports question Och-Ziff's financial stability. A February 2017 Bloomberg article reported: "Och-Ziff Suffered \$13 Billion in Withdrawals as Clients Fled."

To continue our work, we need your help.

Fostering greater awareness and appreciation of the natural wonder that is Mount Sunapee State Park is central to our mission. **Continued education and outreach are critical for the long-term protection of the park, its ancient forest and exemplary plant communities, brooks and streams, and wildlife.**

Email: Info@FriendsofMountSunapee.org

Also, we must ensure that our park provides ample and appropriate opportunities for traditional uses from picnicking, hiking and camping, to quiet exploration and study. We reject the resort's agenda of adding amusement park features that destroy scenic beauty and undermine the conservation legacy and appeal of this iconic state park.

With your membership and support, we will remain:

- vigilant and vocal when it comes to the state's stewardship of Mount Sunapee State Park;
- > advocates for the protection of Mount Sunapee's highlands and watersheds; and
- > proponents for smart planning that strengthens the local economy and preserves our quality of life, open spaces, and clean waters.

In the early 1900s, decades before the formation of the state park, preservationist Herbert Welsh led the first campaign "to save Mount Sunapee for all people and to all time." At the time, timber industry clear-cutting was destroying Mount Sunapee's scenic beauty and natural environment including its primeval forest.

In defense of a Mount Sunapee State Park for all, the important work of conservation, education, and advocacy continues. Continue it must!

At this critical time for our park, we need and welcome your help and participation. We hope you will consider joining one of our many committees. For more information, please call one of our directors or email: info@FriendsofMountSunapee.org.

Help us continue our important work with your renewal or new membership. The amount doesn't matter, your support does.

Thank you!

The board of directors of Friends of Mount Sunapee,

Steve Russell Alan Shulman Deb Flanders Catherine Bushueff

Jolyon Johnson Jennifer Shea Dan Banks

PS: Please show your support with a donation today: \$50, \$100, \$500, or \$15. **Every** contribution is appreciated. **To donate on-line, visit our website at: www.FriendsofMountSunapee.org**.

Email: Info@FriendsofMountSunapee.org